THE CASTELLORIZIAN ASSOCIATION OF VICTORIA

THE CASTELLORIZIAN NEWSLETTER

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE CASTELLORIZIAN SOCIETY OF VICTORIA

President: Jack Bisas O.A.M.

Vice-Presidents: Theo Conos Anna Adgemis TOP P

Treasurer: Christina Pavlou:

Secretary: Maria Katris

Editor: Jack Bisas O.A.M.

Directors: Michael Spartels,

Betty Adgemis, Dianne Spartels, Stella Salvaris, George Verginis, Eva Lucas, Christine Mastoris, Chris Alexion

THE OFFICIAL ORGAN OF THE CASTELLORIZIAN ASSOCIATION OF VICTORIA.
"REGISTERED BY AUSTRALIA POST - PUBLICATION No. VBH3850"

Newsletter No 64 September, 1989

PLEASE NOTE: All correspondence, membership fees, and all accounts, items for Newsletter etc. must be addressed to "The Secretary" The Castellorizian Society of Victoria, Box 112, South Melbourne, 3205. Please do not address any items to individual members of the Society.

The Annual General Meeting of our Society will be held at our Club Rooms on 22nd October, 1989 at 2.30p.m.

A.G.M. - Cassie House - 22nd October, 1989

This is not an election year.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS REPORT

The Society is still waiting for a re-zoning application to be considered by the South Melbourne Council. We have asked our architect to delay the final drawings of our re-building programme until the result of our re-zoning is decided.

Christine Dimer has commenced home and hospital visits. Please let us know of any members who need a visit. Christine's role on behalf of the Society is to see what assistance the Society can give if required to any sick or elderly members, so let us know of any members who need a visitor or assistance from our Society.

I will be organising the visits, help etc. so do not hesitate to ring me Phone: 885 6233

Jack Bisas

FORWARD FUNCTIONS Sunday October 8th, 1989

Cocktail Party at Mitzis Hotel Brighton - Brochure with Newsletter.

Monday November 6th, 1989

Cup Eve Dinner Dance at Hawthorn Receptions 555 Glenferrie Rd., Hawthorn Brochure with Newsletter.

Sunday October 22nd, 1989

Annual General Meeting at Cassie Club Rooms.

Sunday December 17th, 1989

Cassie Family Picnic & Childrens Xmas Tree at the home of John & Joanne Adgemis Venue - "Cairn Brae" St Johns Road, Bulla Full details available in our November Newsletter.

YOUTH CONFERENCE 1990

As we informed members, the next Castellorizian Youth Conference will be held in Melbourne in 1990. We still need members to join the organising Sub-committee, Kathy Bisas and Leah Pavlou have already joined and representing the Board of Directors are Mrs. Anna Adgemis and Mrs. Christina Pavlou.

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

We congratulate Maria and Kevin Kominos on their 40th wedding anniversary. Well done Maria and Kevin.

BIRTHS

To Gina and George Calopedas a son (Luke) in Sydney on 7th September, 1989. Gina is the daughter of Lily and Peter Peters, 7th grandchild for Peter & Lily Peters and 13th great grandchild for Mrs. Eva Koutsoukis of Melbourne.

To Mr. & Mrs. John Diamond (a son) brother for Natalie, another grandchild for Tasia and Don Diamond.

VALE

Mr. B. Piperoglou on 9th September, 1989 husband of Irene (Miriklis) father of Anastasi and Michael, father-in-law of Thenia and Lemonia and grandfather of Donas, Irini and Vasilios.

Funeral at Evangelismos Church and to the Fawkner Cemetery.

The following have donated to the Castellorizian Society in memory of the late Bill Piperoglou.

Jack & Marika Bisas, Steve & Nellie Zombos, Paul & Peggy Zervos all donated \$20.00.

Steve & Christina Bisas and Spiro & Nina Mangos both donated \$10.00.

Mr. & Mrs. Con Adgemis have donated \$10.00 to the Society for the Care of the Elderly.

In memory of the late Mr. Steve Salakas who died in Sydney - Steve & Christina Bisas donated \$10.00.

BRIGHTON GRAMMAR SCHOOL CRICKET TOUR OF ENGLAND

Three Cassie boys Peter Paltoglou, Andrew Moraitis and Elia Dimer embarked on a cricket tour of the U.K. and U.S.A. with the Brighton Grammar School 1st Touring Team from June 23rd - July 16th. In the U.S.A. they visited the cities of San Francisco and Orlando for sightseeing and shopping purposes and while in England they travelled the countryside to play at their arranged venues. They all had success with bat and ball and the team performed considerably well, it was surely a great experience for them all.

Grant Brady (nee Jackomas) recently won the Australian and Victorian 1x3 metres championship of his age group 11/under, he was also placed 2nd in the under 14 years platform. Grant was undefeated in his under 11 age group for the 1988/89

The Victorian Amateur Diving Association awarded Grant the "Tom Donnet Trophy" for the most outstanding junior diver in Victoria, and the youngest diver to receive this award. Grant was also presented with the Presidents' award from his Swimming Club. He also took out the Progress Press Junior Sports Star of the Year Award. Grant is 10 years old and is coached by Olympic games coach Ian Nichols and his aunt Dianne Jackomas.

HOLIDAYS

From Brisbane to holiday in the snow -John & Dianne Boyiatzis together with Barbara & Nick Eustathios. John & Barbara are the son and daughter of Angela and Mick Boyiatzis and nephew and niece of Christulla Bisas and Katina Miriklis.

In Melbourne (from Adelaide) for the birth of Lefterios Miriklis new son of Michael & Zina Miriklis are Zinas parents Katina & Lefterios Chrisohou together with daughter Despina.

In Melbourne (from Adelaide) Eva Kostoglou and daughter Angela to visit their son Peter and wife Vivien.

On an extended holiday to Tasmania Florence Livery.

Recently our Committee member Dianne Spartels and her mother returned from 5 and a half weeks in Europe, Greece, Rhodes and Castellorizo and to Antiffilo Turkey, also to Nicosia, Cyprus including a day trip into the mountains of Cyprus where Archbishop Markarios' tomb lies guarded 24 hours a day by two soldiers and on to Kykos Monastery. On the way home they spent 4 days in Singapore. 30 Castellorizians left Sydney on Olympic Airways for this trip.

V.C.E.

We wish all those who are sitting for their V.C.E. exams in 1989 the best of luck.

BUS TRIP TO COROWA Sunday September 10th, 1989

A very successful bus trip to the Pokies was held on Sunday September 10th. Members enjoyed the trip and voted unanimously to hold another as soon as possible. We thank Eva Lucas once again for a job well done.

KARABATSIS AWARDS

The prestigious Karabatsis Awards held once again at Melba Hall: The Awards were compered by Elizabeth Exintaris. The winner of the award was Maria Deduci who is the niece of Nick & Nina Zographou. The judges paid high praise for Marias performance and we join with them in wishing Maria all the best for a successful future.